SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING
DECEMBER 9, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.  Vickie Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate, joined the meeting.
McCormick moved to approve the agenda with the addition of report on conference.  Turner second, carried. 
The December 9, 2019 payables were reviewed.  McCormick moved to approve the December 9, 2019 payables as presented.  Turner second, carried.  

The minutes of the November 27, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   Turner moved to approve the minutes as presented.  McCormick second, carried. 
The Treasurer’s November Financial Report was reviewed.  

McCormick moved to approve the Report of Treasurer\’s Fee’s Collected.  Turner second, carried.

Schneider reported on the Commissioner Conference and there was discussion on the sales tax distribution.  Schneider reported that Sedgwick County has increased from last year and online vendors have been steadily increasing.  

Rick Furrow, Road & Bridge, joined the meeting.  Discussion was held on a quote received from Wagner for a Caterpillar grader and the possibility of purchase it with this year’s budgeted funds.  Furrow asked the Board to look at a bridge south of Ovid with him.  Discussion was held on the budget.  Furrow told the Board there is a 1975 Ford pickup that has sat for years and he would like to put it up for bid.  Furrow left the meeting.
Carlton Britton, Sheriff, joined the meeting.  Discussion was held on the Sheriff/Patrol budget.
Rob Crowder, Civil Defense, joined the meeting.  Crowder updated the Board on current projects.  Crowder asked the Board for permission to apply for a grant for a shelter package for Sedgwick.  The Board gave their permission.  Crowder asked the Board for guidance on how to spend the remaining grant funds as to not be de-obligated.  Discussion was held.  Crowder left the meeting.  

Dan Pederson, Accountant, joined the meeting for the budget hearings.  Schneider opened the Highway Users Budget Hearing for tax year 2020 at 9:30 a.m.  Those in attendance are Donald Schneider, Mark Turner, Howard McCormick, Christy Beckman, Vickie Sandlin, and Dan Pederson.  The Highway Users Budget Hearing closed at 9:45 a.m. and there were no comments from the public.  Schneider opened the E-911 Budget Hearing for tax year 2020 at 9:45 a.m.  Those in attendance are Donald Schneider, Mark Turner, Howard McCormick, Christy Beckman, Vickie Sandlin and Dan Pederson.  The E-911 Budget Hearing closed at 10:00 a.m. and there were no comments from the public.  Schneider opened the Sedgwick County Budget Hearing for tax year 2020 at 10:00 a.m.  Those in attendance are Donald Schneider, Mark Turner, Howard McCormick, Christy Beckman, Vickie Sandlin, Dave Schneider and Dan Pederson.  The Sedgwick County Budget Hearing closed at 10:15 a.m.  There were questions from Dave Schneider about the possibility of budgeting for repairs to the damage of bridges in Sedgwick County.  McCormick told the Board that the state inspects the bridges every three years and they give a list of the bridges in order of most needed repairs.  McCormick moved to approve Resolution #2019-032 at 30.025.  Turner second, carried.  Sandlin asked if there was any money going back to the hospital to which the commissioners responded they will be giving ¾ of a mil back.  McCormick moved to continue the budget hearings to Wednesday, December 18, 2019.  Turner second, carried.  Dan Pederson left the meeting. 

Alan Harris, Trent Christensen, Mike Benson, Lee Vary, Larry Nail, Mark Baker, Tasha Thode and Carlton Britton joined the meeting.  Discussion will be concerning an issue with the county UPS director not allowing a UPS member to fulfill their community service hours with the Salvation Army by ringing the bell.  Harris addressed a question in a letter that was sent concerning this issue that said the Ministerial Alliance is not a 501-C-3 and therefore unable to receive community service hours.  Harris said that there is a joint cooperation with the Ministerial Alliance and Salvation Army and many services are provided to the community, sometimes with risks, and although the churches can’t file individually for 501-C-3, they are all under an umbrella.  Because of the rejection of the UPS member for community service, the ministerial alliance sent a letter stating that they will not be taking any members recommended by the county and Human Services from that point forward.  Mike Benson stated that after discussion there appears to be a breakdown in communication.  McCormick stated that the reason the county is involved is due to the fact that the county is responsible for insuring the UPS director and the workers.  Schneider told the guests that they should trust the UPS director on placement due to the fact that he knows why a member is charged with community service and if the placement to fulfill those hours puts any risk on the general community.  The guests disagreed with trusting the director due to the incorrect statements that were made in the letter they received.  They suggested that the director possibly learn more about the facts and laws surrounding UPS.  Benson expressed concerns about losing the cooperation with the county and suggested just opening the lines of communication.  The Board and the guests agreed that the UPS director said was this particular issue so Larry Nail asked that in the future the director should just be up front and tell them that he did not feel the client would be suitable to work for the Salvation Army.  Discussion was held on how to correct situations like these going forward.  All sides agreed on processes and communications going forward.  The guests left the meeting.  
McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting. Turner second, carried.  Meeting was adjourned.  Sandlin left the meeting.
_________________________________        _________________________________  Donald Schneider, Chairman                            Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board    






   

                

